
Class 5 Newsletter    Spring Term – 01/03/19 

Welcome back!  It is set to another busy and exciting half term in school! 

This Week... 
Maths 
This week we have been practicing strategies for addition and subtraction 
calculations.  We have also been looking at the Maths tests we completed 
at home and seeing where we were successful and where we need to 
improve!    
English 
We have been watching a short film called ‘The Lighthouse’.  From this we 
have been writing our own versions of the story.  We have also been 
looking at the English tests we completed at home and seeing where we 
were successful and where we need to improve!    
Across the Curriculum 
This week we have participated in ‘BIBLE EXPORER’ – we have started an 
interactive journey through the New Testament! In R.E we have been 
answering the question ‘Who is Jesus?’ using verses from the bible. In 
Science we have been learning about the phases of The Moon.  

Next Week... 
Maths 
We will be looking at measurement, ratio and 
proportion as well as revising key skills for arithmetic.  
English  
We will be continuing our work on ‘The lighthouse’ – 
the children will be continuing their own versions of the 
story.  At the end of the week we will be starting a new 
class novel: ‘The Boy in the Girl’s Bathroom’ by Louis 
Sachar.  

 
Borwick Hall Residential Trip.   

Borwick Hall was an amazing experience for the 
children!  It was fantastic to see their confidence 
and independence.  The behaviour of the children 
was fantastic so a BIG THANK-YOU to them all.     

Important Dates 
 OPEN DOOR - Wednesday 3.20pm until 3.40pm.  Feel free to visit our classroom and ask any questions you may 

have. 
 Thursday 7th March – Parents’ Evening – Appointment Sheets are now in the Entrance Hall.  Please sign up for an 

appointment so we are able to discuss your child’s progress and well-being.  
 Monday 11th March @ 9:10am Borwick Celebration assembly.  All Parents are welcome to attend.  
 Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th March BOOSTER CLASSES TO START – Letter to follow for children invited to 

attend. 
 Monday 13th May – Thursday 16th May SATs Week for Year 6 children.  All children will need to be in school this 

week please.  Thank you for your support.   
THANK – YOUS! 

 A BIG, BIG thank-you to all parents for supporting the children with their holiday homework pack!   
 Also thank you so, so much to all who came to the SATs meeting before half term. I really value your support in 

helping your child to achieve the best they possibly can.  All information from this meeting is on the website in 
our class area. 

Don’t Forget 
 Homework is to be returned to school on a MONDAY please! I would greatly appreciate it if you could support 

your child at home with their homework – any problems then please let me know!   
 This year our Lent Appeal will be supporting ‘Help Refugees’ – More information to follow.  
 Please see the school website and email to Parents which contains important information regarding Online 

Safety concerns after recent events in the news.  

 

  Special News! 
Curriculum Certificate – Russell 

 
Christian Value – Hope – Rubie 

 
Writer of the Week - Jess 

 
This week there have been some instances of disruptive and rude behaviour from some children in Class 5 and I have had reports of bad 
language being used on our playground.  Myself and Mrs Seagrave have spoken to the children about our expectations and about making good 
choices.  They have been warned that repeats of these incidents will come with consequences such as loss of privileges and phone calls to 
parents.  I hope you will support us in ensuring the children are following school rules and ‘choosing the right track’.  We want to nurture their 
behaviour now at Lea Endowed in order that they will continue to flourish once they start high school in September.    

Miss Morris  


